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MEMORANDUM 

To: Hanover School Committee 
From: Thomas Raab, Business Manager 
Cc: Matthew Ferron, Superintendent of Schools 
Date: October 26, 2016 
Re: FY ’17 Monthly Budget Report 

Please find attached the Monthly Budget Summary for October 2016. This report shows 
the operating budget activity from July 1, 2016 – October 21, 2016, representing all of the 
transfers approved during the September 14, 2016 School Committee meeting. The total budget 
of $26,215,115 represents the approved Town Meeting budget of 25,765,115 plus the $450,000 
Annual Town Meeting Article for Special Education Expenses. FY ’17 budget salary and 
expenses are trending as expected during the beginning of the school year. A couple of negative 
balances bear explanation. 

At the bottom of page 1, there is a negative expense of ($1,877.00). This is a Vision 2020 
expense in this fiscal year. As an Annual Town Meeting article, Vision 2020 carries from year to 
year. There is still approximately $80,000 remaining from the original $600,000 allocation. 
These funds will allow us to continue the program and provide consumable materials for years 2 
and 3 as well as a strong assessment program without burdening the FY ‘18 budget.  

At the top of page 2, there is a negative expense of ($1,910.59) seemingly against the 
$450,000 Annual Town Meeting Article for Special Education. In fact, these are funds remaining 
from last year’s $500,000 article. This report adds the expenses together. We are not spending 
more than we have. 

In addition, the negative balance of ($339,668.03) in Special Education Expenses at the 
bottom of page 2 is the amount currently needed from FY ‘17 Circuit Breaker Funds. As Special 
Education situations change and develop over time, this number is always updating. We receive 
Circuit Breaker Reimbursement funds on a quarterly basis. As we receive these funds, I’ll charge 
these expenses against FY ’17 Circuit Breaker revenue thus lowering liability on the operating 
budget.  

Do not hesitate to reach out if you have any questions so that I may be fully prepared to 
answer them during the meeting.  
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